
December 2024 
Volume 34, Issue 4 

 
Newsletter Publishing 
Months March, June, 
October & December 

 
 
President’s Report 
 

 

 

 

 

Greetings everyone 

I feel honored to have served as President of the North Dakota Weed Control  

Association this past year.  It has been a privilege to work with motivated and              

informed directors. 

February 3-6, 2025 is the annual conference at the Bismarck Hotel and Conference 

Center.  The committee has put together an excellent slate of speakers and               

entertainment. 

The conference will open with Doug Goehring and his staff informing us about what 

the Department of Agriculture is doing to aid in the control of weeds. 

Thanks to the vendors and sponsors for their continued support for the association 

and the annual conference. 

There will be an auction, which is a fund raiser for the education committee.  This is 

always enjoyed by all! 

The banquet is always a special time to enjoy good food.  It also gives us an              

opportunity to visit and get acquainted with other weed warriors.  The banquet will be 

followed by great entertainment. 

I'd like to encourage fellow board members, weed officers, and any other individuals 

interested in controlling weeds to join us at this conference.  There will be a wealth of 

information to help us in our mission. 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! 

 

Cliff Ferebee 

NDWCA President  

cmferebe@ndsupernet.com 

2024 Board of Directors 

President: Cliff Ferebee  

(701) 590-3401 

1st VP: Jim Bahm  

(701) 471-9423 

2nd VP: Josh Short 

(701) 370-8927 

Area I: Roger Gunderson  

(701) 662-7330 

Area II: Jamen Windish 

(701) 845-0240 

Area III: Tom Leo  

(701) 609-0615 

Area IV: Rick Schmidt  

(701) 794-8748 

Area V: Joan Lorge 

(701) 523-6675 

Industry: Bill Walker  

(605) 642-3800 

Gov.:Levi Jacobson 

(701) 391-9782 

NDDA: Samantha McGrath 

(701) 328-2250 

Past Pres. Stan Wolf  

(701) 371-6909 

Executive Secretary: Merlin 
Leithold 

(701) 527-6544 
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Jamen Windish 

Area II Director 

jwindish@barnescounty.us 

Roger Gunderson 

Area I Director 

r34935487@gmail.com 

AREA 4 

 

Rick Schmidt 

Area IV Director 

rick.schmidt@ndsu.edu  

AREA 3 

Tom Leo 
 

Area 3 Director 
 

TomL@co.williams.nd.us 

Joan Lorge 

Area V Director 

jolorge@nd.gov  

AREA 5 
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Greetings from your association. It was nice seeing many of you this fall at the area meetings throughout the state. In 

some areas, attendance was great, and in some, not so great. But for those who attended, good and important infor-

mation was shared for all in attendance. 

This coming year, our annual conference is February 3rd – 6th, in Bismarck at the Bismarck Hotel, same place as last 

year, just a month later than normal. Our theme for this year’s conference is “Another Year in the Trenches”. We will 

have very interesting topics and speakers. You will find elsewhere in this newsletter the agenda. It may vary a little by 

then, but not a whole lot.    

At the area meetings, I talked about lowering some registration prices for all of you. What I didn’t take in account, is 

that the meals increased by $10/person in some instances. BUT, I am pleased to say that I still managed to reduce the 

overall registration by a little. You will find the registration form in the newsletter as well. 

Entertainment this year is outstanding. Not only do we have the Blue Stems returning for the Wednesday luncheon, 

but our banquet entertainment will be like going to a show in Branson, Nashville, or Las Vegas. The cost of the meal 

alone is worth what a ticket for this type of show is worth. We have Patsy Cline as 

the opening act. Yes the opening act. She will be opening for the one and only, the 

King of Rock and Roll, Elvis himself. Now, that is entertainment. The entertainment 

is brought to you by Nutrien Solutions. 

I hope to see all of you in February, in Bismarck! 

With the holiday season fast approaching, my wife Lorele and I would like to wish 

each and every one of you a very Merry Christmas and a great start to the New Year, 

2025. 

Merlin Leithold  

NDWCA Executive Secretary 

NDSU UPDATE 



Noxious Weeds Update from North Dakota Department of  
Agriculture 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Please note that the Notice of Grant Awards for the Targeted Assistance Grant (TAG) is set to expire on December 31, 2024; 

however please let us know by December 15th if you need an extension as the funds are available until the end of the bienni-

um, June 30, 2025.  

A reminder that all Landowner Assistance Program (LAP) funds expire on December 31, 2024. Please submit all receipts for 

expenditures by January 31st. Once all vouchers have been processed, we will determine the available amount for reallocation 

for the remainder of the biennium ending June 30, 2025.  

This is a reminder that if you applied, signed, and received the Mapping and Technology Grant, you are required to send 

NDDA data for THREE years. We haven’t received most of the data necessary at this point; it is due on or before March 1st 

each year for the next three years. 

 

We also would encourage all counties to send in any mapping data possible as we’d like to collect and collate it into a state-

sized map showing infected areas; this helps show the need for our continued state funding.  

 

If you are having any datalogger or mapping issues, contact Jim Hansen. You can email him at jimhansen@nd.gov or give 

him a call at (701) 328-1661. 

 

Please note if the equipment was purchased under this grant and you are unhappy and are looking for a 
change, please contact us before making any sale or disposal of the equipment. 

 

Samantha McGrath 

Phone: (701) 328-2250 

Email: srmcgrath@nd.gov  

 

 

 

If you are looking for funds to purchase bio-control agents, now would also be a good time to put in a request.  

Any questions or ideas around biocontrol feel free to reach out to  

John at 701-226-8804. 

jmortenson@nd.gov 

mailto:jimhansen@nd.gov
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2025 Annual Conference February 3rd –6th 2025 @ Bismarck Hotel 

Board of Director Meetings : February 3rd, 2025 @ 5:00 pm CT@  

Bismarck Hotel @Bismarck 

 

Hope to see everybody in 

February for another       

successful Annual             

Conference 

 











Silent Auction/Auction 

On Tuesday evening, we will again be having a beer and taco and auction evening. A good time to relax 

and have some fun. We are again asking for auction items for the auction and silent auction. After-

wards, we will again be having a Texas Holdem Tournament and a Cornhole Tournament. 

Silent Auction 

We are changing up the silent auction this year. If you bring an item, and would like it for the silent 

auction, please bring your item to the registration table Tuesday morning. We will have an extra table 

for the silent auction. The silent auction will be running throughout the day on Tuesday. You can bid 

on an item all day. The silent auction will end immediately before the regular auction begins and we 

will announce the lucky bidders at that time. 

To bid on silent auction items, you will put your name, a phone number if you cannot stay for the even-

ing, and your bid amount. If you have the winning bid, and cannot attend in the evening, you will be 

required to pick up your item on Wednesday morning and pay for it. 

From the Conference Committee: 

Wednesday Evening Banquet 

A proper dress cost will be strictly enforced. 

NO caps or hats will be allowed in the banquet room at any time. 

This includes the social, meal, and entertainment. 

The board would like to thank you in advance for your cooperation.  





NDWCA 2025 Registration Form 
Please make checks payable to: 
North Dakota Weed Control Association 
6135 Hwy 49 
Elgin, ND 58533 
Telephone (701)527-6544 (cell) or e mail ndwca@westriv.com 
I (we) wish to reserve exhibit space at the ND Weed Control Association Annual Meeting 
to be held at the Bismarck Hotel & Conference Center, Bismarck, ND February 3-6, 2025, 
in conjunction with the NDDA Weed Forum on February 4

th
. Booth set up is either on Feb 

3
rd

, in the evening, or early morning on Feb.4
th
  

 
COMPANY NAME: ____________________________________________                                                               
 
CONTACT PERSON:            
 
MAILING ADDRESS:            
 
              
 
E-mail:                                                                              
                                                            
TELEPHONE:                                                                                 
 
BOOTH SIZE: SINGLE Table 8 X 10       $490.00 Electricity (yes or no) ____ 
 
SIGNED:              
 
With each booth space, you get one full registration to the annual meeting. 
Become a member. Join the NDWCA today! Annual associate dues are  
$185/annually, Full membership dues with voting rights $285/annually. 

Please return this completed form and payment no later than January 05, 2025. 

Sponsorship of Breaks. Advertised in the conference booklet, and logo on display by the 
break room door. Full Break Sponsor $ 565.00 – Half Break Sponsor - $285.00 
We now accept credit cards. Please add a 3% card users’ fee to the above charges 
if paying by card. For American Express cards please add a 5% fee. If paying by 
card, contact Merlin Leithold. 
     
WE ARE UNABLE TO ATTEND, BUT WOULD LIKE TO OFFER OUR SUPPORT WITH $______________.                                           
 

Thank You for your support! 
 
Merlin Leithold, NDWCA Executive Secretary ndwca@westriv.com 
 
Roger Gunderson, 2025 Vendor Committee Chairman gunde1978@midco.net                                                                

mailto:ndwca@westriv.com


PROGRAM BOOKLET 
 
The North Dakota Weed Control Association prints a program booklet for the Annual Meeting 
and Conference. Each year companies are solicited to include an informational ad in the 
booklet for our weed control members’ future reference.  The Annual Meeting will be held on 
February 3-6, 2025 at the Bismarck Hotel & Conference Center, Bismarck, ND in conjunction 
with the NDDA Weed Forum held February 4th. 
 

ADVERTISING AGREEMENT 
 
COMPANY:            
 
                                                                                         
 
ADDRESS:             
 
                                                                         
 
                                                                                
  (  )  One Page 5 1/2" by 8 1/2"  $120.00 
 
  (  )  One Half Page 5 1/2" by 4 ½  $ 85.00 
 
Amount Enclosed:      Must be paid in full by January 5, 2025.                     
 
We now accept credit cards. Please add a 3% card users’ fee to the above charges if 
paying by card. If using American Express please add 5%. If paying by card, contact 
Merlin Leithold. 
 
Please send your advertising proof or copy by January 05, 2025 
 
Mail to: e mail – ndwca@westriv.com 
 
                    Or by mail: North Dakota Weed Control Association 
                                      6135 Hwy 49 
                                      Elgin, ND 58533 
 
Thank You! 
 
Merlin Leithold, NDWCA Executive Secretary 
 
Roger Gunderson, 2025 Vendor Committee Chairman 

mailto:ndwca@westriv.com





